December 15th, 2022 Supervisors Minutes

Chairman Clapper called the December 15%, 2022 Supervisors meeting to order.
The following members were present: Don Clapper, Ted Bittinger, Mike Ferguson

The minutes from the November 17" meeting were approved as written.
The Treasurers report was distributed to each Supervisor for review.

Chairman Clapper opened with Privilege of the floor — No Comment

On a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously the Supervisors approved
the Final Proposed Budget for 2023.

On a Ferguson/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved
Resolution 2022-16 an agreement with Fayetteville Volunteer Fire Company to
provide service in Guilford Township.

On a Bittinger/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved
Resolution 2022-17 an agreement between Fayetteville Volunteer Fire Company,
Greene Township and Guilford Township agreeing to compensate Fayetteville
Volunteer Fire Company for ambulance service in Greene and Guilford
Townships. This Agreement is drafted to provide the ability for other
Municipalities and Departments to join the agreement.

There was no Old Business

Under New Business

- Ted discussed a situation where there are cars parked on the shoulder and
encroaching on the cart way in Mower Meadows. Ted made a motion
seconded by Mike to draft a letter stating that the roads will not be
plowed or cindered if there are cars parked on the side of the roads during
a snow or ice event. The letter will then be distributed to Mower
Meadows to be distributed with the water bills. The issue is in the area of
the apartments owned by Mower Meadows.



There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.on a
Bittinger/Clapper motion carried unanimously.

April McClure, Assistant Secretary



